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Happy New Year!

I wish you and your families a very healthy and prosperous 
2009. A year filled with happiness and friends.

Your friends at the Club have planned a busy year with 
activities ranging from Cruising to Racing; from Social to 
Instruction.  Take a peek at the calendar and highlight the 
activities that pique your interest. :-)  I will see you there!
 
At our December General Meeting we voted to raise the dues 
$5 per month. This will allow us to augment our Facilities 
Reserve Fund as required by our Bylaws. This fund is in place 
to repair, renovate and replace our aging Clubhouse facilities. 
With the increase in dues, your Board also suspended the 
surcharge for paying quarterly.

We welcomed four new members in December, Patricia 
Mighetto, Peter McCormick, Harriet Garfinkle and Ron 
Seff,  Chris and Anna Owczarek. Please welcome them into 
the Sequoia Yacht Club family.

Sequoia YC is blessed to have so many active members. 
Members that plan, cook, joke, OD, sail, work, laugh, repair, 
lead, support, and love. Thank you for making the Club our 
boating home.

It’s exciting to get the year off to a new start with so many 
great activities at the club. We always try to have some theme-
oriented event for everyone to enjoy at DID’s other than 
General Meeting night. Thank you to all the members who 
have been supporting the club, attending these dinners and 
letting me know just how much you enjoy Lina’s cooking. 
Based on the survey we took earlier in the year, we make 
sure that we always have a buffet and grill-your-own foods to 
satisfy everyone’s dinner preferences but we’re always open to 
suggestions on how we can make it better.

A very special thank you to Kathy Harris, Jeanne Jacobs, 
Terry Burley, Mike Harris and all who volunteered to making 
the Christmas Party such a rousing success. Also, thanks to 
Bob Eustace for giving such an entertaining presentation on 
WWII. And what about those belly dancers? Oya Curtis and 
Kathy Harris outdid themselves with that one. We’ll have 
plenty more themed dinners and welcome ideas on events we 
can schedule.

Get ready for a fun-filled January, kicking it off with our 
New Year’s Party and the brunch on January 4th prior to the 
Redwood Cup race. Then mark your calendars for the DID’s 
that month because we have Chinese New Year on 1/23 and 
a special “French Bistro” evening on 1/16. And on February 
1st, come down to the club to root for your Superbowl 
favorite and enjoy good food, great beer and a fun afternoon.

See you there!
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Yeni yiliniz kutlu olsun! 

This is the traditional Turkish greeting for the new year, 
which is a very important holiday in Turkish culture. It can 
be translated as “May your new year be blessed.” 

2009 will continue to be a fun-filled and exciting year on 
the water for Sequoia. Make sure you read Jim Peterson’s 
article for racing news and upcoming events; and check out 
Terry Burley’s article for what has and will be happening 
for Sequoia cruise-outs.

Don’t forget that South Bay Opening Day 2009 will be 
April 4th. The SBOD Planning Committee will have their 
next meeting on January 12thh here at Sequoia. If you want 
to help plan one of our biggest events of the year, feel to 
join us on the 12th or contact me directly.

Reports

A Sunny Rainy Day

Sequoia Youth Sailors hosted a sail and lunch on the water 
day for the ‘Kids in need, Kids at Risk” program. The 
morning I arrived at the dock, Will Larsen was there to help 
unload my car and get the boats ready. Shortly thereafter 
Mike Rivilin showed up to do a few last minute repairs and 
help with what needed doing. Mike Deady, Skipper of the 
J29, came down next and we cleaned the last of the water 
bottles out of the boat. Next came Matt VR ready to skipper 
the J24. As all worked to ready the boats, PYSF parents came 
down the dock carrying bags of lunches.

Then our guests, thirteen sixth to eighth grade kids arrived.  
One crew member had reported in sick that morning.  I went 
over to the high school practice and Chloe Lepert volunteered 
to go. (And she was great). As we pushed the boats off the 
dock in the rain, loaded with kids,  I watched all these people 
helping get them out. It was almost overwhelming, the 
generosity of these people. Alex Huang called my cell and said 
they should sail among the racers for a little more fun. All 
except one skipper waved and offered their best.

The kids loved it, they came back in wet and cold but once 
they got warm, the conversation turned to, how neat it was, 
“I drove the boat better then you”, who got sick and how far 
the boat tipped, lots of laughing and ribbing each other. Lots 
of nice memories were created today. Most of these kids had 
never been on a boat or sailed before.

To our sailors:  Will Larsen, Mike Deady, Matt Van 
Rensselaer, Mike Rivilin and Chloe Lepert. 
You took those kids out in not so good conditions and they 
still had a great time. I cannot say enough Thanks Yous.   A 
special Thank You to Sequoia Yacht Club and all the racers 
that day for their great support and lots of hot chocolate. We 
will do this again Thank You for letting me be part of it.

Sail Fun Sail Fast
Eric Anderson

No report.
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Dan and Linda Doud celebrated their 40th anniversary by taking 
a cruise around Tahiti, Bora Bora, and  Moorea.   Congratulations. 
Marc Cohen will retire in January. We’re pleased to note that he will 
continue to support SYC as Treasurer. Robin and Larry Mayne are 
going to be grandparents once again.  Their son, Jude and his wife 
Pamela are expecting a boy in March. Bob Eustace will officially 
accept the title “Energizer Bunny” as he once again recovers from 
another hospital stay.

Chris and Marilyn Schantz sent this email-”Just a quick note to let 
you know that we’ve changed our address.   We are renting a house in 
Monmouth, Oregon - it’s about 1 1/2 hours south of our former home 
and megalopolis, Scappoose. Chris has yet to set up his email account 
yet, but mine is mts1452@gmail.com.” Many may remember the fun 
cruise-outs with Chris and Marilyn on “Sunshine Patriot”.  Marilyn 
was the ‘culinary queen’ when it came to entertaining and they are 
missed.  However, there is a glimmer of hope.  This was in the email-
”I keep telling Chris that we should get another boat and just keep it in 
the marina there. Hi to all, Marilyn”

While up in Alameda in December for the lighted boat parade, a 
few familiar boats were spotted on the sales dock.  One of them 
was John and Julie Mangney’s former boat “Madcap”, still looking 
good.   Peter and Jamie Schein report the sale of their Catalina 320 
“Avalon”.  They said to wave to the new owners if you happen to 
spot it on the bay.

Stephen Higgs and Sherry Warburton have both lost family 
members in England.  Stephen’s mother passed away after a long 
illness, and Sherry’s uncle passed not long after. Dick Trainer lost 
his son, David, to melanoma in November.  David was 58 and the 
oldest of Dick’s four children.  Sequoia sends its sympathies to these 
members for their loss. 

John Gratton and Linda Hill came to the aid of a couple who was 
being attacked on their sailboat in Ecuador.  Latitude 38 relays the 
story of how this couple’s boat was being boarded in the night by 
5 men with guns and knives.  John and Linda awoke on ‘Nakia’ to 
yelling on  the other boat, then “they sounded their air horn, shone 
a spotlight on the boat, and shot off two rocket flares.”  Their quick 
thinking helped to end a situation which could have ended very 
badly.  The men left with a GPS and some money, but the couple 
was safe.  Well done, John and Linda.
luannegraves@gmail.com
 

Hey members, There’s so much fun happening at Sequoia 
Yacht Club this year. Even DID’s have been eventful. 
Don’t miss out. Please email me if you have any questions. 
kakyharris@ol.com
Thanks for being sociable.

Upcoming events:

New Years Eve-Semi Formal Evening
	 8 PM - 12:30
	 hors D’oeuvres, desserts, champagne and dancing 
	 $20 adults, $8 children

January 23, Chinese New Year DID...don’t miss this.

February 1, Super Bowl Sunday
	 Fun at the club, activity starts around 1:30 

February 14, Sweetheart’s Ball is back...save the date

March 14,  St. Patrick’s Day Party...Al’s famous 
corned beef and live music to enjoy



ReportsReports
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Jerry Jones
Membership Chair

Jim Peterson
Sailboat Fleet Captain

John Vandemoer and his wife Molly O’Bryan Vandemoer 
have been approved for Honorary membership by the BOD 
and general membership.  John is the new head coach for the 
Stanford Sailing Team.  He was the head coach for the Naval 
Academy Navy Sailing Team for the past two years.  Holly 
has competed in 3 US Sailing Women National Keelboat 
Championships, as well as numerous 470 Regattas.  She was 
the Assistant Coach at the Naval Academy.
 
At the December Membership meeting we had a first reading 
for Cheryl Jasper who lives in Mountain View and is a Beer 
Can Racer.  Nominated by Petra Gilmore and Stan Phillips.
 
The BOD has approved membership for Harriet Garfinkle 
& Ron Seff, Chris & Anna Owczarek, Pat Mighetto, and 
Peter McCormick.  They were voted on and welcomed into 
membership by all in attendance at the membership meeting.
 
The BOD has approved the Honorary Members for 2009.  
The list is posted on the bulletin board in the galley hall and 
on the social bulletin board in the lounge.

This month’s article will focus on how one should round 
Mark 12 in a flood tide.  Course 2 in both the Beer-can Series 
and the Redwood Cup requires a port rounding of Mark 
12. Since these are pursuit-style races, it seems that there 
are always a large number of boats trying to round the mark 
at the same time.  Likewise, with our typical winds, boats 
usually approach the buoy on a starboard tack with the tide 
pushing them into the buoy.

First and foremost, remember that a flood tide will push you 
into the buoy.  If you cut it too close, the typical reaction is 
to pinch into the wind.  This will further slow you down and 
push you closer to the buoy.   Make sure you give the buoy 
plenty of room.  Racers have lost sails and rigging on this 
buoy and you will be surprised at what the Coast Guard will 
charge for buoy repairs.

In the Racing Rules of Sailing (RRS), Rule 18 describes 
rounding and passing marks.  Although there are only 5 sub-
sections to this rule, it would take several pages to describe 
all of the nuances involved.  Therefore, I will just discuss the 
basics on how to round Mark 12.

RRS 18 takes affect when the lead boat of two boats enters 
the ‘two-length zone’.  The ‘two length zone’ is defined as 
two boat lengths of the lead boat, so for a Catalina 42, the 
distance is 84 feet to Mark 12.  Prior to the lead boat entering 
the two-length zone, the basic right of way rules are in effect.

When two boats are overlapped entering the two-length zone, 
RRS 18.2a states- the outside boat shall give the inside boat 
room to round the mark.  Then it further states in RRS 18.2c 
that if the boat is clear ahead upon entering the two-length 
zone, the boat clear astern, shall thereafter keep clear.  It is 
generally a good idea for one skipper to hail the other skipper 
on whether they have overlap when entering the two-length 
zone.  

RRS 18 does NOT affect boats on opposite tacks.  RRS 10 
(starboard/port) is the presiding rule.  Therefore, if you are 
approaching Mark 12 from the west on a port tack, you will 
have to stay clear of all boats approaching on starboard tack.  
Your next problem, once you do tack in the two-length zone, 

Racing Rules, MADE Easy



On-the-Water

For Nauti Girls & Buoys
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Terry Burley
Cruising Fleet Captain

is that you cannot force boats to go above close hauled or 
prevent a boat from making the Mark (RRS 18.3a).  Likewise, 
you need to give room to the inside boat below you.  This is a 
highly unfavorable position, so plan your tacks carefully.

A common problem at Mark 12 is that you underestimated 
the tide and you have to now tack (to port) to clear the mark.  
Be prepared to get yelled at- while on port tack, you have to 
stay clear of all starboard-tack boats.

Have a safe sail out to Mark 12 and back!
Our 2009 Cruising Season got off to a great start with our 
trip to Angel Island over Thanksgiving weekend. We had 
about 7 boats and over 20 people out in Ayala Cove with a 
cruise and a potluck headed by Cruise Skipper Tom Keegan 
( it took two turkeys to feed this crowd…) It was a perfect 
Fall weekend “motor up” (nope, no wind) on the Bay, and a 
superb trip up and back from our South Bay.

Luanne Graves presented the Club with the first official 
“Port of Call” proof in the form of a piece of contraband 
serpentine rock from the old quarry on the Island, and 
a twisted tale of sailing with bicycles on the deck of 
Metridium… and even more about the fun of carrying 
those same bikes to the dock in an overloaded dinghy… 
Luanne also reported on our representation in the Oakland 
Lighted Boat Parade (we had two boats there: Metridium 
and Mirth)….and her “Proof of Port of Call” which was 
a special prize bag (that did once house a bottle of wine, 
which I assume she shared with John…hmmm maybe 
not) The Graveses are now ahead in the “cruise point” 
standings….. which we will post as soon as we figure out 
how to count them up…..at this point bribes work.

Coming up next is our cruise to Jack London Square for 
our now annual Yoshi’s / Jazz cruise (Martin Luther King 
weekend, January 17-18-19). Look for more about this 
adventure next month. As of this writing we already have 
18 boats signed up and close to 50 people!

This is also a good time to remind you all that we will 
be headed up to Coyote Point for the Annual  Crab 
Feed (Cruise Skipper: Doug Murray, Dates: 
February 21-22-23). Be sure to get signed up soon 
as this is another of our trips that really needs accurate 
numbers before Doug gets the crab…. (And before we 
figure out who ties up where…….. though blacktopping is 
always an option…..) You won’t want to miss this one! I 
understand there will be some very special adventures that 
will take place on this trip ……so stay tuned!!!!!!

Nauti Girl LuAnne Graves awarded at new honor at the 
December General Meeting. A new tradition was born during 
the Good of the Order and the ongoing award will go to the 
mariner who most deserves to display the flag known as the 
“Ono Award”.  The Ono, a fish also commonly known as the 
Wahoo, is a lose relative of the King Mackerel. But in this 
case, the meaning is “Oh, No!”

The Ono Award may be presented to any SYC member or 
members by his or herself, on approval of any flag officer 
or fleet captain, at any time following a questionable 
navigational or seamanship act on or near the water, especially 
during club activities such as cruise-outs or races.  Dubious 
acts should not include serious injuries, but may include 
property damage and bruised egos.   Most of us have deserved 
this award at one time or another.  The award should be 
displayed proudly on the member’s boat until awarded to 
another member. 

The “Ono Award” is presented to Doug Murray for the 
amazing act of hitting marker #12 while under auto-pilot.  
Congratulations, Doug, for understanding the humor of this 
award and for being the perfect first recipient.             

LuAnne Graves presents Doug Murray 
with the

new “Ono” (read Oh, No!) Award



Photos by Sheila Jones, Steve Holmstrom, John Graves and Doris Bliven.
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The Children’s Holiday Party was, as always, a very special event. 
Thank you to all of the families who attended and to all of the  

volunteers who made the magic happen again. 
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Business Directory - Be Sure To Give Our Advertisers Your First Consideration 

LRM  

Larry R. Mayne 
yacht & ship broker  
  
 Dealer for Wyliecat & Hanse 

(650) 948-2204 or cell (650) 888-2324 
Email: maynesails@aol.com 

 

SYC Member  

Animal Dental Clinic 
987 Laurel Street 
San Carlos, California USA 94070 

Steven E. Holmstrom, DVM 
Diplomate, American Veterinary Dental College 

Phone: (650) 610-9501 
Fax: (650) 610-8970 

E-mail: steve@toothvet.info 

SYC Member  

 Bishop Diving & 
Salvage 

P.O. Box 525 
Redwood City, CA 94064 

 

                  (650) 368-1808 

AADVENTUREDVENTURE  Cruise & TravelCruise & Travel  
Rich Pence   

Owner 
 

1703 Edgewood Rd. 
Redwood City, CA 94062 

Ph: 650-369-6900 
Fax: 650-369-6901 

Toll free” 1-877-848-2642 
Email:  adventurect@msn.com  

SYC Member  

SYC Member  

 
James Aubrey Thompson 

ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW 
 
 
 
 
 

                         600 Allerton Street, Suite 200        (650) 365-7333 
                                   Redwood City, Ca 94063     Fax (650) 365-7735 

SYC Member  

 

P.O. Box 20363 
Castro Valley CA. 94546 
650-430-5567 
rcbrown@immersionsystems.com 

Professor Ronald C. Brown 

IMMERSION SYSTEMS  
 
forensics - data recovery  

SYC Member  

Bob & Beryl Foerster 
 

Dragon’s Lair Estate 
100% Kona Coffee 

84-4987 Mamalahoa Hwy 
Captain Cook HI 96704 

Ph (808) 328-7345 – Fax (808) 328-8972 
www.pendragonhawaii.com  

GROWN ORGANICALLY 

SYC Member  
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DAVIES APPLIANCE 
DISCOUNT PRICES - BUILDER SALES 

OVER 50 YEARS OF SALES & SERVICE 
 

650-366-5728 
1580 EL CAMINO 

REDWOOD CITY, CALIFORNIA  94061 

BELLA BY THE BAYBELLA BY THE BAY  
Our new Family Style menu has only enhanced the 

delicious savory dishes you have grown to love! 
 

Open for Business daily! 
 

Monday-Friday 11:30 AM - 9:30 PM 
Saturday & Sunday 4:00 PM - 9:30 PM 

 

487 Seaport Court, Redwood City, CA 94063 
Phone:  (650) 568-0211 

RELIABILITY ON THE PENINSULA SINCE 1938 
Contractors License No. 53431 

REDWOOD 
MECHANICAL 

Air Conditioning, Heating, Plumbing 
650-369-1793 

1590 Tacoma Way,  Redwood City, CA 94063 
Alice Parcell, SYC Member  leadingedge@netwiz.net 

(650) 299-9126 * 1 (800) 499-0660 
FAX (650) 299-9205 
CONTR. LIC. #730216 
 

LOCKWORKS UNLIMITED 
COMPLETE LOCKSMITH SERVICE 

 
 

 
                                      1406 MAIN STREET 

 JOHN DORNIK                          REDWOOD CITY, CA 94063 
SYC Member 

 24 Hour 
Emergency 

    Service    

 

Petra Gilmore  
Mortgage- Acct Exec  
Foster City 

1010 El Camino Real, STE 360 
Menlo Park CA 94025 

Phone: 650.853.5848 
Fax: 650.475-0629 

Cell Phone: 650.796.5591 
Email: petra.gilmore@bankofamerica.com  

SYC Member 

MIKE GARL PAINTING 
Residential and Commercial 

Ca License #645578 
 

2830 Roland Ave. San Carlos, CA 94070  
Main 650.367.7118 Fax 650.367.7583 

 
mike@mikegarlpainting.com 

 

Mike Garl 
SYC Member 

Bernard Accristo 
 

BNNJ Real Estate Services 
 
San Francisco Bay Area 
Real Estate Broker 
Since 2006 
  

Bus: 650-574-6888 
Fax: 650-592-1518 
Email: baccristo@bnnjre.com SYC Member 

BREAKFAST—LUNCH—WEEKEND BRUNCH 
Open 8 am—3 pm Tues-Sun, Closed Mondays 

www.divingpelican.com 
650 Bair Island Road, # 102, Redwood City, CA 94063 

(650) 368-3668  Fax (650) 368-3671 

HANNIG LAW FIRM LLP 
A   RELATIONSHIP   BASED   LAW   FIRM 

P h o n e :  6 5 0 . 4 82 . 3 0 4 0              
F a x :  6 5 0 . 4 8 2 .2 8 2 0   

w w w . h a n n i g l aw . c o m                  

Ted J. Hannig, JD, MBA 
2991 El  Camino  Real  
Redwood  Ci ty ,  CA 94061-4003 

►Business 
►Estate Planning 
►Real Estate 
►Employment Law 
►Litigation 

SYC Member 
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Fred G. 

 

PETE'S HARBOR and Waterfront Restaurant 
Harbor Berthing Facilities  Banquet Facilities, Catering  Restaurant 
650-366-0922       #1 Uccelli Boulevard  Redwood City, CA.  94063          650-298-9896  

Complete Jewelry and Watch Repair 
Jewelry Appraisals  

2303 Broadway 
Redwood City, CA.  94063 

650-364-4030 
36 years 

DEDICATED TO KNOWLEDGE, 
ETHICS & CONSUMER PROTECTION SYC Member  

SYC Member  

SYC Member  

 
 
 
 

Dolphin Real Estate 
Each office is independently owned and operated 

 
282 Redwood Shores Parkway 

Redwood City, CA 94065 
Direct : 650-596-5226 

Home Office: 650-361-8538 
Fax: 650-802-5900 

E-mail: mharrisrmx@aol.com 
Website: www.harrishometeam.com  

Michael Harris 
Realtor 

 
SYC Member 

451 Seaport Ct. Redwood City, CA 94063 (650) 363-1390 
www.spinnakersailing.com 

Since 1980 
 

 Clinton S. Ward, Agent 
 

  Auto-Boat-Home-Rental- 
Life- Personal Umbrella  
& Motorcycle Insurance 

     

  California State Automobile Association 
   
  AAA Menlo Park 
  700 El Camino Real #175 
  Menlo Park, CA 94025  
   Direct: (650) 289-5610 Fax: (650) 566-9243 
Clinton_Ward@csaa.com 

California License No. 0175868 SYC Member  

Music in the Folk Tradition that touches the Spirit 
 

Living Water Band  
 

For any occasion 
 

Bruce-Mark-Perry-Jeff-Mike-Monty-Terry 
 

Call Terry: 408-310-9648 

SYC Member  
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